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Thank you for joining me at the Board of Education end-of-year celebration.  Actually this is the 
June 14th board meeting but it has a celebratory air!  It is a pleasure, as always, to be here with 
you, and I am delighted I can summarize all notable affairs of this last unforgettable year. 
We are here to recognize our best and brightest and greatest, and to them I say this board values 
and truly appreciates all the significant and valuable work that you have done to date. 
 
Their outstanding achievement brought us a lot of recognition on the State and National level 
from our athletes and Odyssey of the Mind participants to our Model UN participants.  We cannot 
forget to mention two most remarkable occurrences which were the first football game held at our 
new stadium and a great collaborative effort which resulted in a new playground at PGM.   If we 
were a company we could say that our stock is trending up!   We have gone from one Gates 
Millennium Scholar in the past years, to two in a single year.   We have netted over $4 million in 
scholarships to send our students charging into the horizon.  
 
This board has successfully completed the first phases of the Long-Range Facilities Plan and 
Multi-year Strategic Plan.  This evidence of distinct progress expands our community relations 
and allows us all to be focused on ensuring a positive future for our district. 
  
To the teachers and administrators, as we move into the end of the year, I am sure that I can 
count on all of you to finish strong and stretch toward the finish line as it were!   Thank you for 
your utmost dedication, inspiration and professionalism in making this all happen for our students 
this year.   Whatever your role and responsibility, you are all indispensable to our district. 
 
To the Board, I know that you often work hard far into the night and wonder if anyone has really 
noticed your active contribution.  Tonight I want to reassure you, as a parent and board member, 
we do notice, we do appreciate what you do, we do value it, and we are grateful.  
 
At the last Strategic Planning Meeting, I and other Board Members were able to hear the request 
of our community and one of the loudest requests we heard is that we need to recognize more 
the great work being done in our district.  It is not just a feel-good moment, but a matter of school 
pride and spirit.  We need to set the example that we are aware, proud and supportive of the 
efforts of our children. 
 
I guess this is striking me at this moment because next week we will be sending hundreds of 
seniors out into the world with memories and a legacy that they will carry from Franklin.  Our jobs 
as the adults, care-takers, administrators and parents are for them to know that we gave them our 
best and that, in turn, they are our best! 
 
We have some special guest students that deserve to be heard.   I will allow us to hear from them 
and then complete my Way To Go! report. 
  
 
WAY TO GO Staff Members!   
Margaret Auguste, a Librarian/Media Specialist at Franklin Middle School recently published a 
book on censorship called VOYA’s Guide to Intellectual Freedom for Teens.  This book offers “a 
thorough explanation of the reasons young adult books are challenged and a look at censorship 
from the point of view of the author, the teacher, the parent, the teen, and the librarian.” 
 
Howard Gaber, Teacher and Web Curator at Franklin High School, has posted impressive photos 
of our high school athletes and performers on the banner portion of the Franklin High School 
website.  Two of the photos were recently cited on the Star Ledger website as best of the week. 



 
WAY TO GO Franklin Middle School!   
The Wind Ensemble, Jazz Band and Advanced Orchestra all received the highest rating at a 
recent Music in the Park competition.  This is a feat that has not been done at Franklin Middle 
School in over 10 years.  The Orchestra and Jazz Band received the highest scores in the entire 
competition for their categories while the Wind Ensemble received 2nd place (only a ½ point away 
from the first place winner).  Particular congratulations to Sean Maggio who won a soloist award 
with the Jazz Band.   
 
WAY TO GO Pine Grove Manor School!  The playground at Pine Grove Manor is up and being 
enjoyed by the students there.  Way to Go to all those who contributed time, money and supplies 
to this endeavor.  Pine Grove received another gift recently; a donation of about 100 dictionaries 
for third graders, courtesy of the Piscataway Elks Lodge.  Thanks to Mary Humphrey of our 
Transportation Office for helping to make this gift happen.  
  
WAY TO GO Franklin High School Latin Language Students!  From Franklin High School 
Latin teacher, Jennifer Jones, “We hosted a very successful Junior Classical League (Latin Club) 
State Convention in May here at Franklin High School.  It was the first time Franklin High School 
has hosted the state convention and it was quite a success!  Over 400 students from various high 
schools across the state attended the convention and were quite impressed by the facilities, 
organization and the helpfulness and hospitality of the many Franklin parents, teachers and 
graduates who helped to make the event run smoothly.  The state chair said it was the best 
convention she'd ever attended!  Our students, even though they were working hard running the 
convention, still had time to make their mark and earn 32 awards in this state-wide contest!” 
Congratulations as well to Nathan Chari and Aileloreuan Ohiwerei of Ms. Jones class for winning 
medals at the National Civilization Exam.   
 
 
 
 
 


